Capital City Rowing	
January 13, 2022
6:30 p.m.
St. Peter's Anglican Cathedral
Minutes 1/13/22
Members Present: Trueby Bodiford (President), Jennifer Crews, Lori Chorey (VP Admin), Michael Kaschak, Kim Nahoom
Non-Members Present: Jeb Bodiford, Michael Moxom, Ian Selover, Eli Vowell, Matthew Smith, Ruby Williams, Mary Shelton, Sam Bodiford, Katy Bodiford, Chris York, Huw O'Callaghan, Rachael Lieblick
The meeting commenced at 6:33 pm. Lori moved to adopt the minutes, Jennifer Crews seconded it, and there was not opposition.
Huw agreed to join the executive committee as the Member-At-Large. Trueby made a motion to approve it, Kim seconded it and he was appointed to the executive committee.
Coach Michael gave the updated numbers for current members: HS Women: 7 varsity, 7 novice, 2 cox; HS Men: 13 varsity, 12 novice, 3 cox. Middle School- 23.  The virtual Erg Sprints will be Sunday, 2/13. There will be an associated fee. Mike Kaschak was going to check on space @ FSU for it.
Ruby reported the women were excited about the upcoming races, but a little nervous about the small numbers. Mary followed up, stating that they continue to show perseverance. 
Eli Vowell announced a few people have been out with Covid, so they are hoping there are no more setbacks and they can continue to move forward. Matthew stated all were excited for the races and they need to push for recruitment in the Spring. He didn't want to forget about the coxswains. Ian remarked that the winter participation was good overall, some didn't participate, but they're looking forward to Spring races. 
Trueby commented that someone needed to take over for the banquet and a location needed to get nailed down. TBD-a Friday or Saturday, Bring-a-friend day. Should be mandatory and incentives will be offered. For traveling, she said she thought people would still be more comfortable testing before getting on the buses and going on trips. A message will go out about being prepared because tests are harder to come by. She also suggested mandatory masks on the bus. 48 hours prior for rapid; 72 hours with PCR. You can choose your own style of travel if needed, too. If the results are not back in time, it's possible to drive down and wait until the results come back. Every Thursday at 12 there is an Operational Planning Meeting with the President, VP of Admin, and the Coach. A recap of items discussed are Covid rates, erg sprints calendaring, purchasing Ethernet cables, pricing a dunk tank, different charter buses because of prices (Tomahawk was cheaper, but nonrefundable down payment of 25%), itinerary for various races. Crash B Erg-Sprints will be $50. MS chaperones are needed for the Clermont race.
Lori pushed out information about Erg-a-Thon. A letter was outlined with what we're trying to purchase and how much it costs. Open House @ the Lake 1/29 @10am.
Jeb spoke for Mary (Treasurer) saying she's taking more of the lead on learning quick books, etc. We are ahead of where we should be, however funds about to be spent are more than we budgeted (due to increase in charter buses, etc), so it will balance out. Jeb praised Michael for keeping coaches within time frames because it helps with our budget and he is doing a great job overall. 
7:17pm Jennifer Crews moved to end the meeting and Trueby seconded it. Meeting adjourned.



